
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF BAYVILLE 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
 

SITE DEVELOPMENT PLAN HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Bayville 
will hold a Site Development Plan Hearing on Monday, May 20, 2024, at 6:40 PM 
at Bayville Village Hall, 34 School Street, Bayville, NY 11709. The purpose of 
said hearing is to review and, if the findings conclude, to approve the proposed 
site development plan of the properties located at 33 Bayville Avenue, Bayville, 
NY, 11709 (formerly known as Steve’s Pier One). The following parcels are the 
subject of this hearing: 
 
Section 29, Block D12, Lots 1-4 
Section 29, Block D, Lot 123 
Section 29, Block 82, Lot 2 
 
Owner of record, Bayville on the Sound One, LLC. 
 
All interested parties will have the opportunity to be heard at that time. 
 
BY ORDER OF 
THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Village of Bayville 
Maria Alfano-Hardy 
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Dated:  May 6, 2024 


